

Precinct resolution

PRECINCT: Maroubra Precinct EMAIL: maroubraprecinct@gmail.com

MEETING 12 February 2024 FILE: F2018/00317

DATE:

ACTIONED TO: Tony Lehmann, Manager Integrated Transport

RESOLUTION 12022024(1)

NUMBER:

Resolution:

Resolution 12022024(1): That Council investigate and consider the installation of pedestrian drop off zone at the Light Rail Station at the Juniors at Kingsford on the Western Side of Anzac Parade.

Council response:

Dear Maroubra Precinct,

I refer to your correspondence to Council regarding parking by Juniors light rail, Kingsford.

The carparks at this location have been time limited for many years, prior to the implementation of the light rail terminus.

The purpose of these carparks is to meet the parking needs of the retail and commercial premises in Kingsford, including some of the parking needs of the adjacent The Juniors Kingsford Club and Churchills Public Hotel. The parking supply available for the Kingsford retail / commercial businesses was significantly affected by the implementation of the light rail service. Many hundreds of on-street parking spaces were removed along the light rail alignment – to the detriment of the many local businesses.

Whilst the Kingsford carparks are not intended as commuter carparks, the four-hour time limit does allow enough time for people to park, take the light rail into Central or the City and attend, say, a one hour appointment, or a lunch rendezvous etc.

Notwithstanding the above advice, some residents have been surprised at the convenience of catching a bus to the terminus and then transferring to very frequent light rail services, to continue into the city. Residents, or others, may wish to enter their home addresses and their work address into the relevant

fields at this Transport Info website, to gauge the likely timings in taking the bus and the light rail for their commute.

Council contact

Lottie Aston Administration Officer

17 May 2024





Precinct resolution

PRECINCT: Maroubra Precinct EMAIL: maroubraprecinct@gmail.com

MEETING 12 February 2024 FILE: F2018/00317

DATE:

ACTIONED TO: Mark Bush, Manager Waste, Cleansing and Public Safety

RESOLUTION 12022024(2)

NUMBER:

Resolution:

Resolution 12022024(2): The Maroubra Precinct Committee notes that the maintenance of the McKeon Street Plaza is being conducted by a private contractor. Could council please advise the cost of maintaining the plaza. Further can council please provide a maintenance program for the plaza.

Council response:

Council maintains the McKeon St Plaza through our Footpath Sweeping and Mechanical Sweeping program (daily- 7 days a week). The area is monitored throughout the day after the initial clean and action accordingly. Our Footpath Cleaning team high pressure clean McKeon St Plaza on a weekly basis.

Currently, Council is having the planter boxes at McKeon Street maintained by a contractor. Council does not disclose the cost of contractor maintenance at individual sites. The contractor recently refurbished the gardens in the plaza by installing additional plants and removing any plants that were performing poorly.

If the Precinct has any comments on the performance of the contractor, please contact Nick Renneberg, Coordinator Open Space on 90936251.

Council contact

Mark Bush

Manager Waste, Cleansing and Public Safety 19 April 2024



Precinct resolution

PRECINCT: Maroubra Precinct EMAIL: maroubraprecinct@gmail.com

MEETING 12 February 2024 FILE: F2018/00317

DATE:

ACTIONED TO: Duncan Scott, Manager Ranger Services

RESOLUTION 12022024(3)

NUMBER:

Resolution:

Resolution 12022024(3): The Maroubra Precinct Committee calls on Council to patrol Muraborah Reserve on a more than regular basis as a result of the amount of dogs off leads.

Council response:

I can advise that Councils Ranger Services department has responded to the Maroubra Precinct Committee request with increased patrols at Muraborah Reserve. Our staff have also conducted an audit to ensure that there is appropriate signage at all entry points to the reserve with any missing signage to be replaced.

I can also advise that the Ranger Services department has been liaising with Councils Communications department on a media campaign to educate members of the public and raise awareness regarding responsible pet ownership.

Council contact

Duncan Scott

Manager Ranger Services 02 May 2024